TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 10, 2009
PLANNING COMMISSION
TOWNSHIP COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING, 2355 US31N

Present:  Scott, Colvin, Goossen, King, Thompson and Walworth
Absent:   Tomlinson

Others:
  Briggs, Grobbel
Audience: 6

1. Meeting was convened at 7:30 p.m.  Announcements from Scott include introduction of Recording Secretary Patricia Stephens.  
2.
Agenda approved as written/published, unanimous.
3.
Correspondence, etc.  Scott announced that there are three workshops scheduled:  1.  Introduction to Planning & Zoning  Meeting Workshop in Gaylord on March 24; 2009; 2.  MAP Planning and Zoning Essentials Workshop in Traverse City on March 10, 2009; and 3.  Wind Energy Siting and Policy Issues Workshop for Michigan’s Renewable Energy in East Tawas on March 24, 2009. 
4.
Minutes of January 13, 2009, approved as written 6-0.
5.
Concerns of the Public.  From the audience, Alan Martel addresses the Commission regarding his concern that larger setbacks make property less usable.  Also from the audience, Wally Rakecky addresses the Commission regarding his concern over a former site plan that was approved but was not completed as specified in the plan.  Briggs states that he will look into the issues.  
6.
Planning Consultant Zoning Audit proposal.   After discussion, motion by Walworth, seconded by Thompson to enter into a contract arrangement with Planner Chris Grobbel to develop Zoning Ordinance Audit for Torch Lake Township in Antrim County for a not-to-exceed price of $1,265 as quoted.  Motion carries 6-0.  Scott states process should begin immediately and Grobbel states that he can bring the audit back at the March meeting, or the month after at the latest.
7.
PUD/PRD Zoning Ordinance language amendment.  Commission discussed Version 2, Ordinance amendment dated February 10, 2009, presented by Grobbel.  Changes were suggested.  Grobbel will implement these changes and will return to the Commission at the March 10, 2009 meeting.  
8.
Possible action on Planning Commission Ordinance.  It is decided to postpone this item to the March meeting.  
9.
Concerns of the Public.  From the audience and away from microphone, Maryann Jorgenson addresses the Commission, stating the following concerns with references in the Zoning Ordinance amendment language to 1) existing public or private roads, 2) permitted uses, 3) 100 foot setback as being restrictive, 4) references in 15.04.C to 40,000 square feet for recreational and only 9,000 square feet for commercial uses, and 5) residential density.  The Commission did change Section 15.04.F.2 of the draft PUD language amendment in response to a concern of Mary Ann Jorgenson, changing the word “shall” to “may” in the first sentence.  Also from the audience, Alan Martel addresses the Commission, stating concerns with tree planting cost prohibitive and requirement for 100 foot perimeter setbacks.   Planner Grobbel states that the 100 foot perimeter does not work and that perhaps we need to be down to 50 or slightly less.   Also, some discussion on possible change in wording from “shall be planted” to “may at the request of Planning Commission be planted”.  Scott thanked the public for their comments and that the Commission has made some changes based on what was said.  
10.
Other concerns of the Planning Commission.  There were none.
11.
With no further business, motion to adjourn at 10:45 p.m.   Carries 6-0.
These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Patricia A. Stephens

Recording Secretary

